MADISON METROPOLITAN SEWERAGE DISTRICT

1610 Moorland Road Madison, WI 53713-3398 Telephone (608) 222-1201 Fax (608) 222-2703

> Jon W. Schellpfeffer Chief Engineer & Director



COMMISSIONERS

Edward V. Schten President Thomas D. Hovel Vice President P. Mac Berthouex Secretary Caryl E. Terrell Commissioner John E. Hendrick Commissioner

July 27, 2005

Ms. Joleen Kokenzie Service Line, Inc. 2320 Zinga Drive Reedsburg, WI 53939

Dear Ms. Kokenzie:

In the absence of Ralph Erickson, I am responding to your request to discharge liquid from a Renegade Parts Washer to be used by the City of Madison. As Ralph had indicated in his email, some of the sample data you showed us from other communities had cadmium concentrations greater than our Sewer Use Ordinance limit of 0.25 mg/l. You then operated the unit in Madison and analyzed a sample of the liquid that would need to be discharged. The analytical results of that sample collected on May 10, 2005, showed that the concentrations of all of the parameters for which it was analyzed were below the limits of the District's Sewer Use Ordinance.

At this time we will approve the discharge of spent aqueous parts cleaning solutions from your unit by the City of Madison. Please ensure that the City personnel responsible for the unit contact Ralph when they are ready to discharge liquid from the unit. We will want them to collect a sample and have it analyzed for the same parameters for which it was analyzed in the past. If the results of the analysis would indicate that Sewer Use Ordinance limits were exceeded, we would require analysis of additional samples to show that the discharge is in compliance with the limits.

Sincerely,

Paul H. Nehm

Director of Operations and Maintenance

cc: Ralph Erickson

Voul Holen



